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Youlgrave Brownies take world view 
 

NEWS FROM 
YOUGRAVE 

COMMUNITY LAND 
TRUST 

YCLT shareholders are 
invited to the Annual 
General Meeting to be 
held on Monday 23 March 
at 7.30pm in the Reading 
Room. We have been 
asked if anyone in the 
village can attend. YCLT is 
a limited company so (like 
any company) only 
shareholders may attend 
the AGM. However, if you 
are not already a member 
you can join on the night 
by paying your £1 and as 
a new shareholder you will 
be able to attend the 
AGM. As everybody can 
see, the new houses on 
Conksbury Lane are 
nearing completion, and 
so we are very pleased to 
announce that the official 
opening ceremony will be 
held on Friday 10 April on 
the site at 12 noon. We 
hope that many of us will 
be there to see the ribbon 
being cut. 

Anne Croasdell (Secretary 

to the Board) 

Above: 1st Youlgrave Brownies celebrated Thinking Day 
(22 February) by learning about China, France, Ireland and 
America. Games, poetry, singing and fun was enjoyed by 
everyone.  

Return to milking for Church Farm 

In a move that seems to buck the national trend, the 
Shimwells are once again milking at Church Farm 
after a gap of a quarter of a century. But with a bottle 
of supermarket water often cheaper than a pint of 
milk, how much value do we put on home-produced 
milk? See pages 12-13 for the full story and to learn 
how automation has revolutionised today’s milking 
process.  
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Member of Parliament 
for Derbyshire Dales: 

 
  Patrick McLoughlin MP 

 
Telephone: 020 7219 3511 

E-mail: 

patrick.mcloughlin.mp@parliament.uk 

Post: 

House of Commons 

London SW1A 0AA 

J.W. & J. Mettam 

Limited 
 

Family Funeral Directors 

since 1899 

 

Ambrose House,  

Granby Croft,  

Bakewell DE45 1ET 

 

(01629) 812114 

 

 
 

Wide range of carpets, 
rugs and carpet tiles 

Free fitting, free delivery 

Free estimates 

Home selection service 

London House 
Matlock Street 

Bakewell DE45 1EE 

Tel: 01629 814122 

WILL WRITER 
If you need: 

• to make a Will 
• help in administering an estate 
• to make an Asset Protection Trust 
• advice on Inheritance Tax 
• to make a Lasting Power of Attorney or 

appoint a Court of Protection Deputy 
I CAN HELP YOU 

I am a member of the Society of Trust and 
Estate Practitioners and practise locally. 

I charge £100 for a simple Will, £150 for a 
couple and £100 an hour for other work. 

HOME VISITS TO FIT IN WITH 
YOUR NEEDS 

Email:simon.northcott@talk21.com 
www.simonnorthcottwillsandprobate.co.uk 

You can contact me on 
01629 636523 or 07706 956067 
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VILLAGE NOTICEBOARD 

Attic Sale 
Sat 18 April, 10am to 12 noon 

To book a table ring Judith, 
636492 

£6 per table, also tombola and 
cake stall. Entry 50p which 

includes tea/coffee and biscuits. All 
proceeds to Village Hall funds. 

JOG YOULGRAVE 
 
New Year sessions start again from 7 
February – jogging for absolute 
beginners and all runners. Meet at the 
Scout and Community Hut every 
Saturday from 10.30-11.30am. Ring 
me if you'd like to get out at another 
time. Come and learn to enjoy jogging 
with a friendly group and trained 
leader - it’s much easier than trying 
on your own! Everyone is welcome 
and it’s free, apart from an occasional 
small donation for use of the venue. 

Any enquiries please contact Pete 
Tapping 0775 2463918. 

Thanks from Youlgrave 
Playschool 

Youlgrave Playschool would like to give a 
big thank you to Amy at Amy's Dairy for 
donating all the books that Santa gave to 
the children last Christmas. Amy is a very 
generous supporter of Playschool and 
we really appreciate everything you do 
for us.  

Youlgrave Playschool would also like 
to thank Andrea Willians for a fun and 
interesting night at the Farmyard. Not 
only informative, the talk and 
demonstration about the current trends in 
make up was amusing and 
inspirational. Thank you also to Sue at 
the Farmyard Inn for once again letting 
us take over your pub for the evening in 
aid of Playschool. ‘Fabulous At The 
Farmyard’ raised £238.00. 

Thank you also to the Bulls Head Hotel 
for their recent fund raising in aid of our 
new sand pit/water tray. We really 
appreciate the money you have been 
raising with your quizzes.  

Pommy folk 
– come along 
and join in 
 
If there is anyone 
in the village who 
would like to join 
our group, help or 
express their 
views, we would 
welcome their 
input to help us 
promote acoustic/folk music sessions 
and concerts in the village. 
 
We are having our next meeting 
7.30pm Tuesday 10 March at the Bulls 
Head, Youlgrave, and we welcome new 
faces. 
 
Come along and join us and see what 
music we can make! 
 
Contact cathfarrelljones@hotmail.com 

Pots from France 
Some people have phoned about 
exhibitions on Bankside. Unfortunately, 
because of chemotherapy treatment, I 
have been unable to operate in the last six 
months. I plan to continue with two 
exhibitions in 2015, and have my reserve 
stock displayed in the top room always 
available for viewing.  
Jack Blackburn (636689) 

Farmyard Inn 
cafe 

 
We are opening a tea 
rooms upstairs at the 
Farmyard Inn, serving 
tea, coffee,  cream teas, homemade 
cakes, cupcakes, soups and 
sandwiches. 
 
Open from 11am to 4pm, Mon till Fri. 
 
We will also be opening 7 days a 
week during the summer. 
 
Access is from the side door at the 
pub, or disabled access from the car 
park. 

SHIRTS, JEANS AND TROUSERS 
My son, who is 16.5/large collar, 36in waist 
and a bit over 6ft, has given me a quantity 
of clothes, still in very good condition 
(Reiss, Paul Smith, Diesel) to pass on to 
others for a contribution to 
charity. Relaxed, quite smart styles. Phone 
636477 to view. 

Easter Eggstravaganza 
For children 

At All Saints Church 
On Good Friday Morning 

10am to 11.30am 
 

Easter Egg Hunt, Egg Painting 
Make an Easter Garden, 

Games 
And maybe feed a lamb! 

All Welcome 

Children tell the story of Easter 
This Easter time the church will again be filled 
with six displays depicting the story of Easter 
from Palm Sunday to Easter Sunday. However, 
this year Youlgrave School have offered to 
produce three of them, which is very exciting! 
Please support the School and church by visiting 
the church. Follow the white footprints round the 
church in order to view everything in the correct 
order. The displays should be up from Wed 25 
March to Friday 10th April. The church is open 
daily from approximately 9am to 5pm. Happy 
Easter! 

VILLAGE MARKET: A proposed date for 
a market, at the Reading Room is 
Saturday 11 April, 10am–1pm. Please get 
in touch to book space, however small, to 
sell anything you, or your children, have 
made. Phone Glenys Moore, 636477. 

GRAND 3-DAY SALE at 
the READING ROOM 

Fri 13th, Sat 14th and Sun 15th 
March 

10am – 4pm 

Lots of varied goods for sale, 
new items added each day. 

All-day refreshments (pretend 
we’re a cafe!). Free entry – 

please come along 
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Dear Friends 
 

I would to express to you my thanks for the 
lovely cards and kind thoughts I have 
received from you during the last month. 
Particularly, I would like to mention Linda and 
Phil who came to help me so quickly. 

Thank you all and I hope to see you in the 
village soon. 
 
Love 
Margaret Deeming 
Youlgrave 

Dear Editor 
 

I have been researching my family history 
and wondered if it would be possible for you 
to ask a question of your readers to see if 
they can shed any light on the following for 
me. 

My great grandfather left Youlgrave to find 
employment in Burnley, but before him all my 
direct relatives lived in Youlgrave.  The family 
name is Garratt and you note in one of your 
past issues that this was one of the most 
common surnames in the village in 1851.  My 
great great great grandfather was called 
Joseph Garratt, married to Mary Ann and was 
a lead miner (she was employed in the lace 
making cottage industry).  They had four 
children born in Youlgrave, Eliza, Earnest, 
Hartley and Joseph but the fifth child, 
William,  was born in Germany around 1849 
at which time the eldest child would only have 
been around 10. 

Can anyone suggest a reason why a lead 
miner's child would have been born in 
Germany at that time? 

Joseph must have returned to Youlgrave 
because he married a second time to Julia 
and had more children. 

Many thanks for you help. 
 
Celia Taylor 
celia.barclay@taylorhras.karoo.co.uk 

Ebola – first hand experience in a 
Sierra Leone treatment centre 
Following the Coffee Morning, the Annual 
General Meeting will be held from 12 midday 
onwards. In addition to the usual brief 
business meeting, there will be a talk by 
Dianna Blackshaw on her recent first hand 
experiences of working as a volunteer in Sierra 
Leone. Dianna is a bio-medical scientist at the 
Wythenshawe Hospital who answered an 
appeal for volunteers and is currently testing 
for the ebola virus in a treatment centre. The committee is particularly pleased that 
Dianna is willing to come and talk about her work on the ground and feel sure that this 
is something that will be of great interest. Do, please, come and hear what Dianna 
has to say. As a consequence of the ebola crisis, schools in Sierra Leone have been 
closed, but there are attempts to carry on education through open air schools. 
Youlgrave-Bangbutt Village Link is currently providing funding for one such Air School 
in Bangbutt. 
 

News from Bangbutt “THE ANGELS OF THE NORTH” 
 
Dear Editor 
 
This is not a story about a 

rather rusty sculpture that stands 
on a hillside overlooking 
Gateshead. More a thank you to 
those ladies of Youlgrave who 
have a very Christian attitude to 
helping those that  are in need. I 
refer, of course, to Jean Frost, 
Alison Parker, Hazel Coupe, Mary 
Bartlett, Bridget Ardley and 
several more who are the people I 
would prefer to call the ‘Angels of 
the North’. 

They will fetch and carry and 
help with all those small jobs that 
are so difficult, especially if you 
are on the wrong end of a walking 
stick. The occasional trip to a 
shop also comes in useful. Then, 
of course, there is Linda 
Purseglove who keeps the house 
tidy, does all the laundry of 
which  there is loads due to our 
combined medical conditions. 

As well as all our voluntary 
friends and helpers we also have 
an official care team supplied 
under enormous expense by 
Derbyshire County Council. The 
one good thing about them is that 
generally they are helpful, very 
kind and a credit the their Council. 

Really just a few words of 
thanks to those that make our 
lives a bit easier. 

Thanks to you all. 
 
G.W. Jerman 
Youlgrave 

COFFEE MORNING & AGM 
The annual Coffee Morning will be held on 
Saturday 21 March from 10am to 12 mid-
day in the Reading Room. As well as cof-
fee, tea and hot cross buns, there will be a 
raffle, tombola and several stalls such as 
bric a brac, books, toys, cakes and 
clothes. Donations for any of these stalls 
would be most welcome and anyone who 
has items they would like to donate should 
contact Glenys Moore (636477) or Dianne 
Hewitt (636580). 

FURTHER DIARY DATES 
Wine tasting, Saturday 9 May, 7.30pm, 

at the Village Hall (full details in the April 
issue of the Bugle) 

All Day Cafe, Sunday 19 July, 10am–
5pm in the Reading Room 

For more information about the group and 
its activities, and how you can join in and 
support their vital work, go to 
www.youlgravebangbutt.org. 

 

Bangbutt children in happier times.  

CONCERT TRIPS TO 
SHEFFIELD CITY HALL 

The next Concert Trip to Sheffield City 
Hall will be on Friday 10 April at 7pm 

 

Manchester Camerata 

Adi Brett (Conductor/Violin 

GRIEG Holberg Suite 

HAYDN Violin Concerto No.1 
SIBELIUS Rakastava (The Lover) 

DVORAK Serenade for Strings 
 

Community transport will pick up at the 
top of Holywell Lane at 5.30pm and 

5.35pm at the George Hotel. We will be 

returning us home immediately after 
the concert. We hope you will join us.    

 
Joy 636868, John 636721 
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 David Kenworthy – 
Joiner 

All types of joinery work undertaken 

FREE 
QUOTATIONS 

• Glazing 
• Doors & 

windows 
• Garden  

Decking 
• Flooring 

• Any General Home Maintenance 
Work, no job to small 

Rose House, Youlgrave, Derbyshire 
DE45 1UT 

Call David: 01629 636574  
Mobile 07791 185536 

• Purpose made 
joinery 

• Fitted   
Kitchens 

• Fitted  
Furniture 

Anne Hunt  

Driving School 
 

Driving Tuition 

New Drivers 

Refresher Courses 

Pass Plus registered 

24 years experience 
 

Lavender Cottage 
Fountain Square, Youlgrave 

annie@paua.fslife.co.uk 
01629 636162  07792 059129 

• Glazing 
• Doors & 

Windows 
• Hardwood/

Softwood 
• Flooring 

• Purpose made 
joinery 

• Fitted Kitchens 
• Fitted Furniture 
• Made to measure 

bespoke kitchens 

3 Ivy Lane, Elton, Derbyshire DE4 2BX 
 

Call Rob Stone on 07971 815683 

R. Stone – Joinery 
 

All types of joinery work undertaken 

FREE QUOTATIONS 

    
    
 

No Job Too Small 

Free Estimates – Fully 

Insured 

Ring or email Phil 

01629 630224 

07580 652185 

bolwellj@btinternet.com 

 

 

 

Youlgrave 

 

The Workshop, Moor Lane, Youlgrave 

We supply delicious cakes, fresh Homity 

Pies, ready meals, quiches & much, much 

more to both the public and trade. 

Call in and try our delicious range of 

brownies, flapjacks, Bakewell Tarts, 
biscuits & chutneys or our daily specials, 

all freshly handmade in the bakery. 

Now open Saturday mornings until 12 

noon. Delivery service available. 

www.peakfeast.co.uk 

dawn@peakfeast.co.uk 

01629 630000  Find us on facebook :-) 

 

Chris Hancock 
 

Plumbing & 
Heating Engineer 

 

Gas Safe registered 

 
01629 636455 

07595 219256 
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The February Parish Council meeting discussed 
waste collection issues on Bankside, the 
inadequate litter/dog bin provision on Moor Lane 
and gave two planning applications its support. It 
also received permission from the Parochial 
Church Council to plant a tree in the churchyard 
at Church Corner to grow for future use as the 
village’s illuminated Christmas tree. The toilet 
block on Holywell Lane has been closed for 
refurbishment and the internal works are nearing 
completion. For the QEII Alport Lane playing 
fields, Council discussed plans to replace the 
toddler swing, extend the path to the multi use 
game area, replace the spectator shelter and 
construct a children’s cycle trail, which are all 
planned to start once the ground firms up. 

The restored public footpath from the bottom of 
Bankside, along the north bank of the River 
Bradford and up through the woods to King Street 
at the very top of the village, just needs the river 
stretch resurfacing to make it properly usable 
once more, and a volunteer group is being 
organised to carry this out in March.  

Derbyshire Dales District Council’s Dog Order in Public Spaces was passed by 
committee on Thursday 26 February. Youlgrave is specifically covered by this for 
the Coldwell End play area, the allotments and the QEII Alport Lane Playing Fields 
in the categories of Complete Exclusion and the offence of Dog Fouling. It will 
become law on 1 April 2015 with a £100 fine for offenders. 
 
Matthew Lovell, Clerk to Youlgrave Parish Council 
Tel 636151 or youlgraveclerk@btinternet.com 

COUNCIL ELECTIONS, 7 MAY 2015 
 
Parish Council (and District Council) elections will be held on Thursday 7 May. If 
you wish to stand to become a councillor, please note that nomination forms are 
available online at the Derbyshire Dales District Council website (see following 
link) and the closing date for submission by hand is 9 April 2015 by 4pm at Matlock 
Town Hall. Go to www.derbyshiredales.gov.uk/your-council/elections/2015-
elections/town-and-parish-council-elections. The link is also on the Youlgrave 
Parish Council Notices page of www.youlgrave.org.uk 

Youlgrave Parish Council report As part of a recent Literacy lesson, Class 3 pupils at Youlgrave School 
recently wrote their own kennings. A kenning is a figurative expression that 
replaces a name or a noun, often a compound of two words. Kennings are 
usually associated with Old Norse, Icelandic, and Anglo Saxon poetry. 

News from Youlgrave School 

NEW HEAD TEACHER 
APPOINTED 

 
The Governing Body is delighted to 
announce the appointment of Mrs 
Heather Stelling as the School’s 
new Head Teacher. Mrs Stelling is 
currently a Deputy Head at another 
Derbyshire School and will be 
starting at All Saints after Easter. 

Duck’s lifestyle 
Family builder 

Chick protector 
Weed eater 
Loud quacker 

Feather insulator 
Good swimmer 
Bread snatcher 

Bottom up sticker 
River thriver 
River diver 

V shaped master 
Chinese dinner 
Duvet filler. 

By Thomas and Jacob  

Otters 
Water lover 
Fast runner 

Crab crusher 
Fish cutter 

Agile swimmer 
Race winner 

Fierce hunter 
Food smuggler 

Sun hater 
River tracer 
Fast mover 
 Fish hover 
River tiger 

By Grace Jayne  

Swan 

Shy sparkler 
Weed eater 

Agile swimmer 
Nest builder 
Egg supplier 
Ugly toddler 

Elegant glider 
Silent wanderer 
Show stopper 
Heart shaper 
Mate finder 
Mate keeper 

By Erin 

The Frog 

Jerky jumper                            
Slimy eater 

Patterned skipper 
Big feeder  
Fly eater  

Fast hopper 
Dancing croaker 
Tongue licker. 

By Milly 

Swan 

Elegant floater 
Tourist attractor 
Queen belonger 
Graceful glider 

Handsome swimmer 
Water repeller 
Silent cruiser 

Inelegant paddler 
Shiny beak sparkler 

Peaceful stroller 
Partner finder 
Mate keeper 
Sweet lover 

By Ruby  

The Otter 

Water lover 
Fast runner 

Agile swimmer 
Fish killer 
Crab eater 
Sun hater 
Deep diver 

Fierce hunter 
Food smuggler 

Fast mover 
A river master 

By Alex 

 

The restored Bankside-King Street 
public footpath on the north side of 
the River Bradford. 
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RECIPE OF THE MONTH 
 
I thought a recipe using milk would be 

appropriate this month. It is a delicious 
way of serving baked custard. 

 

Country Cream 
 

Ingredients 

1 pint milk 
2 oz sugar 

4 eggs beaten 
 

To finish 
3 tablespoons raspberry jam 

1/3 pint whipping cream  

1 oz dark cooking chocolate grated 
Oven Gas 3 - 160 C 

 
Method 

Heat the milk with the sugar and pour 

onto the eggs, strain the mixture into a 
2 pint ovenproof dish. Cover with foil 

and stand in a baking tin with a little 
water. Bake in a slow oven for 1 to 1 

½ hrs until set. When the custard is 
cool spread the jam over the top, 

lightly whip the cream and spoon over 

the jam and top with the grated 
chocolate. 

Marjorie 

After over 25 years, milking has started 

again for the Shimwells. Dakin and his 
family (wife Sarah and children Lucy 

and Joseph) have started milking with 
a robot milker. This is an ambition that 

they have always wanted to do, so 

after a lot of thought and research they 
have made it happen. Even though this 

may be the wrong time to start this 
venture with the price of milk on the 

floor, we can only hope that this will be 
resolved soon.  

When you can buy milk cheaper than 

water you know that something is 
wrong with the system, and when you 

cost how to get the water into the 
bottles and then compare what goes 

into getting milk into bottles there is no 

comparison.  
For the first time in living memory 

there are fewer than 10,000 dairy 
farmers in the UK. Up to 400 of those 

have quit the industry just this year. 
For consumers, falling milk prices may 

look good, but do we want fresh safely 

produced milk from British farms or do 
we want imported milk and products? I 

can only wish Dakin and family good 

Church Farm Diary 

luck and hope that they are successful 
and that the price will soon be sorted 

out. 

The milking system is absolutely 
amazing! The cows go into the robot 

and are milked without anyone 
touching them. They are milked 

automatically and they can be milked 

three times a day. One tried it 26 times 
in 24 hours, but of course the 

computer would not give her corn so 
she went straight through. Sarah is 

very good with the computer, she soon 
presses the buttons to see which cow 

has been milked or needs attention. 

She is also good at the book work, 
entering new cattle and calve numbers 

for the Ministry. 
The cows have a responder round 

their necks and this connects to the 

main system which tells the computer 
what cow is in and how much corn she 

needs. It even tells if she is “in bulling” 
by the cow’s temperature and if she 

has mastitis. When she has been 

milked the front gate opens, she walks 
out, the gate shuts and then the back 

gate opens to let in another cow which 

is usually waiting. 

As I am writing this and you are 
reading it, a cow will be milking. There 

is no more looking at the clock and 
planning your life round the time to 

milk, as Michael and I used to do. Your 

life can go on as normal and you are 
able to do other jobs. The cows are 

very content as there is no noise and 
no one herding them around as you 

would get in a parlour shed. 
My Great uncle Tom would be falling 

off his milking stool at the progress 

that has been made. He wasn’t very 
happy when my Dad had a milking 

machine put in. Uncle Tom still liked to 
milk by hand. He would have his flat 

cap turned backwards on his head so 

that he could rest his head on the cow 
and he always had some lard under his 

stool to put on the cows teats to make 
then smooth in his hands.    

The cleaning of the sheds and 
feeding the cows still has to be done, 

so Michael goes up every morning to 

help. There are calves to look after and 
I have some to feed here at Church 

Farm, while Sarah, Lucy and Joseph 
have some on the moor.      

The cattle have just been tested for 

TB and have passed. This is always a 
great relief, because if you go down 

with TB all movement on the farm is 
restricted and the only way to sell any 

stock is to go straight for slaughter. 

This is OK if the animal is ready for 
killing, but if you were wanting to sell 

young stock (store cattle) you would 
have to wait until they were fat and of 

course this takes a lot of money and 
time.  

 

Marjorie Shimwell 

 

Shimwells return to milking 
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www.youlgravegarage.co.uk 

To read the Bugle in 
full colour, plus all the 

back issues and 
special editions (Bugle 
2000, Mawstone Mine 

Disaster and World 
War II issue) go to: 

www.thebugle.org.uk 

 

And check out the 
village website  

www.youlgrave.org.uk 

All Saints’ Church, 
Youlgrave 

 
FLOWER 
FESTIVAL 

 
20-25 June 2015 

 
All Saints’ Church, 
Youlgrave, will be holding 
a Flower Festival in June 
with the theme “Inspired 
by….” 

The aim is to enhance the 
beauty of our Church with 
flowers at a time when 
Youlgrave has many 
people visiting the village 
to see our marvellous 
welldressings. 

We would welcome 
sponsorship of our floral 
displays to celebrate 
someone’s life or to 
celebrate a special 
birthday, anniversary or 
other occasion. We would 
put a label by the side of 
each display giving the 
name of the sponsors, 
unless anyone wanted 
their sponsorship to 
remain anonymous. 

If you would like to 
sponsor one of the floral 
displays, please ring 
Elizabeth Lomas on 
01629 650451 or Joan 
Roper on 01629 636498 
or email Elizabeth on 
elizlomas@btinternet.com. 
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Marching out of a busy 
chilly February, this 
month promises even 
more variety:  marvellous 
menus, meeting a celeb, 
and musical merriment to 
start with. 

Back to a wintry 
January, our speaker Sally 
was marooned by snow, 
but we carried on with a 
melee of games, hilarity, 
and prizes, followed by 
the Supper ladies’ superb 
lasagne.  

In February, our Tuesday meeting brought us two speakers on the important 
subject of Organ Donation, and their talk on waiting lists, the benefits of donation, 
and many interesting facts and figures, proved very worthwhile. February Supper 
Clubbers had a potty night painting their own wares, from bowls to cups, mugs and 
creatures, accompanied by Jean’s truly delicious soups. 

March promises much variety with a day at The Winding Wheel with the well-
known Peter Snow, our Spring lunch at Biggin Hall, and the Supper club, on 26 
March gets us active with Musical Dance! Craft Group meets on 2 March at 2pm at 
Jean Stacey’s, then the 16th, but please always double check for correct venue. 

The March WI Meeting is on Tuesday 10th at the Village Hall at 7.30pm, when 
we will be treated to Tales from India. New members are springing up all the time, 
so any ladies with a budding interest are welcome to come along to a meeting and 
find out more about us. 

Liz Hickman & Dawn Skinner 

Busy Spring programme for W.I 

Lathkill Cleaning 

Domestic and commercial 
cleaning service 

 
• Regular and one-off spring 

cleaning 
• Holiday let change over and laundry service 
• Move in/move out cleans and end tenancy cleaning 
• Commercial properties 
• Fully insured and gift certificates 
• Professional reliable service 
• Competitive rates 

Please call Caroline for more information or a quote on  
07973 374429 or email lathkill-clean@outlook.com.  

Andrea Willans 
 

 ~ Make-up artist ~ 
 

Wedding make-ups 

Promotional photos 

Make-up lessons & 
demonstrations 

 

07521 294712 
mrswillans@gmail.com 

www.andreawillans.co.uk 

Zumba with David 

Fantastic exercise to brilliant music   

“But I  can’t dance” Don’t worry! 

“I’ve got two left feet”  It just doesn’t matter! 

Just come along and have fun! 
 

Youlgrave Village HallYoulgrave Village HallYoulgrave Village HallYoulgrave Village Hall        Tuesdays 1.30 - 2.30pm and, 
starting 2nd April, Thursdays  6-7pm 

Medway Centre, BakewellMedway Centre, BakewellMedway Centre, BakewellMedway Centre, Bakewell        Tuesdays 7 - 8pm  

South Darley Village HallSouth Darley Village HallSouth Darley Village HallSouth Darley Village Hall        Wednesdays 6.30 –7.30pm 

All sessions £4.50, no booking, just come along 
and join in! 

For the latest information on dates and times visit 

www.davidpryor.zumba.com 

Contact dpryor@supanet.com   

 

Potty WI Supper Clubbers get creative in the Reading Room . 
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GRANBY HOUSE (YOULGRAVE AND DISTRICT) SOCIETY LTD 

Do you enjoy the company of older people?  
We wish to appoint a caring, responsible and capable 

HOUSEKEEPER 

Our busy house in Youlgrave is home to up to nine older independent residents. 
You would work as part of a team of three paid staff and a number of volunteers. 

Together the team makes sure that the residents are happy and well cared for. Your 
duties would include cooking and serving attractive, nutritious lunches and teas 

and ensuring the house is kept spotlessly clean. You would also liaise with 
relatives, local trades people, carers etc.  

Patience, total unflappability and a good sense of humour are essential qualities for 
this post. 

We want someone to work 22 hours per week cover for staff holidays.  If you 
would like more details and an application form please contact Pat Cleaver on 

01629 636836 or email granbyhouse@gmail.com 
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Youlgrave Wildlife Notes: February 2015 

Firstly, a correction. In the last article I 
referred to a close encounter with a large 
male deer I called a stag. It has been 
pointed out to me that, as this was a 
black fallow deer, I should have called it 
a buck, as fallow deer males are bucks 
not stags.   

Apart from the snowdrops, which have 
been wonderful, there has been very little 
flower activity. The birds, however, have 
been tremendous. At the end of January  
over 90 lapwings, accompanied by 
fieldfare, were reported on Haddon 
Fields. I saw around 150 fieldfare above 
the New Dam on the 4th. Along the river, 
dippers, dabchicks, grey 
wagtails and kingfishers 
have all been seen 
regularly. My last 
sighting of a kingfisher, 
twice and well apart, 
was on the 22nd. I 
could only find one 
dabchick on that day, 
but it was going into 
summer plumage and 
looking very smart. A 
coot was sitting on a 
nest. 

Last month’s bird of the month, the little 
egret, is still around and was reported in 
the swimming pool area on the 21st. I 
had recently seen it below Hawley’s 
Bridge and Alport. Three cygnets, herons 
and occasional tufted ducks have also 
been seen. On the Dale side greater 
spotted woodpeckers have been 
drumming and are frequent visitors, 
along with bullfinches and long tailed tits 
on the feeders. In the garden, blue, great 
and coal tits, greenfinches, bullfinches, 
goldfinches, chaffinches, dunnocks, 
robins, sparrows and blackbirds have all 
been plentiful, with jackdaws and about 
seven pheasants clearing up under the 
feeders. 

Bird of the month this time is definitely a 
brambling that was in the garden on the 
1st. This northern migrant version of the 
chaffinch has not been seen much this 
winter, but has recently been recorded in 
Darley Dale. Another migrant, pink footed 
geese, have been flying high over the 
village in ‘V’ shaped skeins. Apparently 
these arctic nesting birds have been 
commuting between their overwintering 
areas on Morecombe Bay and the Wash, 
passing over Youlgrave. They can be 
distinguished in flight from our local 
Canada geese by their less strident call.  

   Hares have been seen around the 
village and I had a 
second hand report of a 
water vole near the 
swimming pool.  Any 
more information on this 
would be much 
appreciated.  
   Last year was a good 
year for nesting tits. Six 
out of ten nest boxes 
below the playing field 
and two out of four in 
the garden had been 

occupied. Finally, now is the time to start 
listening for bird songs and perhaps 
learning a few. The great tit’s “teacher 
teacher” call is an easy one. Both robins 
and dunnocks sing from prominent 
perches, so you can associate the song 
with the bird. The song thrush has a 
phrase which is repeated three or four 
times.  

 My thanks to Robert, John C, Jim, 
John Y, Simon, Keith, Ruth and Lesley 
for their  valuable contributions. All 
reports gratefully received. 

 
Ian Weatherley 
iweatherley@tiscali.co.uk or 636350 

 

Brambling 
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THE BUGLE: Andrew McCloy (Editor), Englemere, Brookleton, Youlgrave,  
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Printed by Greenaway Workshop, Hackney, Matlock (tel 01629 734089).  
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Mondays Monday Club (Day Centre), 
 Youlgrave Village Hall, 10am-3pm 
Tuesdays Art Club, 10am-12 noon, ring  
 630407 for details of venue 
Tuesdays Yoga with Iris Pimm (636341),  The 
Barn, Greenfields Farm, 7-9pm 
Tuesdays Youlgrave Bell Ringers practice 
 night, All Saints Church, 7.30-9pm 
Tuesdays Scouts 7-8.30pm, Scout Hall 
Mon-Fri  Youlgrave Playschool, Scout & 
 Community Hall, 9am-12 noon 
Weds Drawing and painting classes, 
 Youlgrave Reading Room, 10am 
Weds Bingo, Youlgrave Reading Room, 
 7.30pm 
Weds Beavers & Cubs, 5.30-6.45pm ,Scout 
 Hall, 7.45pm (term time) 
Thurs Yoga with Iris Pimm, 9.30-11.30am 
 Beginners class 7-8.30pm, The  
 Barn, Greenfields Farm (636341) 
Thurs Youlgrave Silver Band, Methodist 
 School Room, 7.30-9.30pm 
2nd Mon Mobile Library, Mt Pleasant 
 9.25-9.40am, Bradford Dale 9.45-
 9.50am, Grove Place 9.55-
 10.15am, Holywell Lane 10.20-
 10.40am, The Pinfold, Middleton 
 by Youlgrave, 10.50-11.20am 
2nd Tues Youlgrave WI meetings, Youlgrave 
 Village Hall, 7.30pm (636353) 
4th Wed Confidential Advice Sessions with 
 Matlock & District Citizens Advice 
 Bureau, Youlgrave Medical 
 Centre, 9.30am-12.30pm 

REGULAR LOCAL EVENTS 

For more local information go to: 

www.youlgrave.org.uk 

Roy Stubbs 
celebration event 

 As July is often warmer 
than earlier in the year, 
several of Roy’s friends 
would like to organise a 
celebration event for him 
either on 10th or 11th 
July this year. If you want 
to come along to a 
planning meeting 
on Thursday 5 March at 
7.45pm at Thorntree, 
Alport Lane, Youlgrave, 
please contact Edwina 
Edwards on 636491 or 
edwinaedwards07@ 
btinternet.com. 

Youlgrave Cinema presents: 

Blue Jasmine (Cert 12A) 

 
After everything in her life falls to 
pieces, elegant New York socialite 
Jasmine moves into her sister’s 
modest apartment in San Francisco to 
try and pull herself back together. 
While still able to project her 
aristocratic bearing, Jasmine is 
emotionally precarious and lacks any 
practical ability to support herself – 
and ultimately is the unwitting 
instrument of her own downfall. 
Directed by Woody Allen and starring 
Cate Blanchett (who won an Oscar for 
the role), Sally Hawkins and Alec 
Baldwin. 98 mins 
 

Friday 13 March, 7.30pm 
Youlgrave Village Hall 

Free to members or £5 on the 
door 

 

YOULGRAVE CARNIVAL COMMITTEE 
The Committee want to thank the residents of Youlgrave for their support over the 
past seven Carnivals. As many of you know the aim of the committee is to help 
and support village groups and organisations.  

The last few years have been very successful and we are now in a position 
where we can ask if any of the local groups require a monetary donation from us – 
this could be new equipment, a trip out or just support on day to day activities.  

If you would like to ask for our assistance please put a letter together and send it 
to the following address: Youlgrave Carnival, Aingarth, Coldwell End, Youlgrave 
DE45 1WB, or email us at youlgravecarnival@hotmail.com. 

We have allocated funds to be donated to worthy local causes so each request 
will be considered by the committee and replies sent out to everyone, successful 
or not. Please send your letters to us by 31st March  
  
CARNIVAL 2015 
The date for Carnival was set earlier this year as Saturday 27 June – more details 
on this to follow. If you would like to offer your help, or wish to hold a stall, or just 
have some ideas, please let us know! Join us at our next meeting on Monday 16 
March at 7.30pm at the Farmyard Inn. A little sooner than the Carnival is the 5-a-
side football to be held on Bank Holiday Sunday 3 May, so get your teams together 
and look out for more details in the next few weeks. 
We look forward to some of you joining us at the next meeting – more the merrier!  

 
Youlgrave Carnival Committee 

Art classes at Youlgrave Reading Room 
 
In March there will be two ten week art classes at the 
Youlgrave Reading Room. The Wednesday morning 
class starts on 11 March, from 10am for two hours and 
continues for ten weeks until 13 May. The Thursday 
afternoon class starts on 12 March at 2pm for two 
hours and continues for ten weeks until 14 May. 

Both classes need to be booked ahead for the whole 
term as we are following structured sessions. A variety 
of media will be used at both classes, such as 
coloured pastels, water colour pencils, water colours, 
acrylic paints and mixed media. 

Please phone Diane Kettle (BA Hons Fine Art, Cert. 
Education) on 01629 636763 for more detailed 
information about the classes or to book a place for 
the new term in March. 
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ANNUAL SPONSORS: BUSINESSES & PROFESSIONALS 
Amy’s Dairy, for delivery of fresh milk, free range  

   eggs, cream and fruit juices on your doorstep   

 636639 & 07799 880740 

Bakewell Bridge Car Park (M. & D. Rhodes), 

   Coombs Road, Bakewell 636453 

The Bakewell Soap Company, natural skincare deli,  

   Granby Arcade, Bakewell  

    www.bakewellsoap.co.uk, 812989  

Dave Brown, Plastering and Home Maintenance 

    636075 & 0777 3045148 

Bulls Head 636307  

Derbyshire Aggregates 

   www.decorativeaggregates.com 636500 

Dulux Design Service, your local designer Chris Read 

    chris.duluxdesignservice.co.uk or 0333 222 7021  

Farmyard Inn 636221 

David Frederickson, Derbyshire Dales District  

   Councillor 636586 

Chris Hancock, Plumbing & Heating Engineer, Gas 

   Safe Registered 636455 & 07595 219256 

George Hotel 636292 

Hollands Butchers 636234 

Hopping Farm Caravan Site (Mrs M. Frost) 636302  

Anne Hunt, Driving School – Beginners, Refresher 

   courses, Pass Plus 636162 

Lathkill Cleaning, Holiday and domestic cleaning 

   service, property management and laundry service 

  contact lathkill-clean@outlook.com or 07973 374429  

Long Rake Spar Co Ltd, The largest selection of 

  decorative stones for all your garden projects 636210 

Frank Mason, Portable appliance testing, specialising 

   in churches, village halls and holiday lets 650241 

J.W. & J. Mettam, Family Funeral Directors since 

   1899 812114 

Simon Northcott, Will-making, estate administration, 
   inheritance tax advice, lasting powers of attorney 

    simon.northcott@talk21.com, 07706 956067 

T.Nutt & Sons, Supply and fit carpets, vinyl, wood, 

   laminate and karndean www.nutt.co.uk  01246 863148 

The Old Bakery, Bed & Breakfast and Self Catering  

   Accommodation, kenclayton@mail.com 630005 

Peak Feast, Huge range of home-made cakes, pies, 

   ready meals, quiches, etc – call in to The Workshop, 

   Moor Lane, Youlgrave, www.peakfeast.co.uk 630000 

Iris Pimm, The Barn, Greenfields, Alport 07890 381155 

Pots from France, Exhibitions Sept and Dec, reserve 

  stock always available 636689 

Kathi Roche, Woodwind instrument repairs 

 kathirepairs@hotmail.co.uk, 636179 

Smerrill Grange, Bed & Breakfast 636232 

The Wee Dram, specialist whisky retailer, 5 Portland  

   Square, Bakewell 812235 

Youlgrave Post Office, Church Street 636217 

Youlgrave Garage – Motor engineers and MOT 

   Test Station 636943 

Zumba with Dave – exercise to fantastic music every 

   Tuesday lunchtime in Youlgrave Village Hall 

www.davidpryor.zumba.com, email dpryor@supanet.com   

COMMUNITY GROUPS & 
ORGANISATIONS 

Beavers, Cubs, Scouts (meet times on p.23)  636605 

Granby House, Housing for older people  636123 

Middleton & Smerrill Parish Council  636151 

Youlgrave Bellringers 

   Contact David Camm, Tower Captain   636576 

Youlgrave Carnival  

   youlgravecarnival@hotmail.com 

 077451 48993 

Youlgrave Bowls Club, Mick Partridge  636066 

Youlgrave Cinema  636836 

Youlgrave Horticultural Society 

   Contact Leslie Toyne, Treasurer  636484  

Youlgrave Methodist Church  636558 

Youlgrave Parish Church, The Vicarage, Conksbury 

   Lane, Youlgrave  630409 

Youlgrave Parish Council  636151 

Youlgrave Playschool, Monday-Friday, 9am-12 noon 

 07745 191366 

Youlgrave Reading Room  636477 

Youlgrave School Association, fundraising for our 

  local school, contact Karen   636536 

Youlgrave Scout & Community Hall  636887 

Youlgrave Silver Band  630202 

Youlgrave Village Hall 07762 120494 

Youlgrave Welldressers  636341 

Youlgrave Wesleyan Reform Chapel 636251 

Youlgrave Women’s Institute 636353 


